St. James' Sebastopol & St. Aloysius Redan

Parish Priest: Fr Kevin Maloney, Ph: 5331 4981

Presbytery: 508 Leith St, Redan

27th Sunday in Ordinary Time - Sunday 2nd October 2016

Next week's readings: Sunday 9th October 2016 28th Sunday in Ordinary Time (C) 2 Kings 5:14-17 Ps 97 (98):1-4 2 Timothy 2:8-13 Luke 17:11-19

Sebastopol Parish Coordinator: Pauline O'Brien, Ph: 5336 1353

Email: sebastopol@ballarat.catholic.org.au

Office hours: Tuesday 9.30am – 4.30pm, Friday 9.30am – 2.00pm

Redan Parish Coordinator: Bernadette Lynch, Ph: 5335 9460

Email: redan@ballarat.catholic.org.au

Office hours: Tue & Wed 9.00am-12.00pm, Thursday 9.00am-3.00pm

Parish Secretary: Jacinta Westbrook, Ph: 5331 2933,

Email: ballarat@ballarat.catholic.org.au

Office hours: Monday – Friday 10.00am – 5.00pm

There are two collections. The first (Presbytery collection) is for the support of the parish priest and follows the sermon. The second is for the running of the parish (planned giving, envelopes) and occurs after the Intercessions.

Baptism Parent Information Evenings for the Parishes of Redan and Sebastopol - Parents wishing to have their children Baptised in the parishes of Redan and Sebastopol need to attend a Baptism preparation evening. At this meeting the enrolment for the Sacrament and date of celebration will be confirmed. These meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of the month at 7.00pm in the Redan Parish Centre, 506 Leith Street Redan. The next meeting will be on Thursday **13th October 2016**. For any enquiries please contact Bernadette or Pauline at either parish centre.

Mass Times;

Tuesday NO MASS Redan

12:05pm Cathedral

Wednesday NO MASS Sebastopol

12:05pm Cathedral

Thursday 9.30am Mass Redan

12:05pm Cathedral

Friday 9.30am Mass Sebastopol

10.00am Cathedral

Sacrament of Penance

Cathedral Friday 11.00am Saturday 11.30 am

Weekend Masses

Cathedral St Aloysius St James'

6.30 pm Vigil 6.00 pm Vigil

8.00 am 9.00 am 10.30 am

10.30 am 5.00 pm

Rokewood 3rd Sunday at 10.30am

Recent Deaths: Brian Frawley, Angela Lazzo

Anniversaries:

Erina Brown, Gabby Bylsma, Bryan Cleeman, Thomas Keighery, Sr. Veronica Reid ibvm, George Zehner,

Please remember in your Prayers the following:

Allen Baltazar, Maria Bessems, Norah Best, Irina Davis, Julie Delahenty, Fletcher Densley, Mary Patricia Guinan, Cody Joy, Jim Maher, Gerard Molloy (Beaufort), Kevin Molloy (Ararat), Frank Nolan, John O'Keeffe, Kevin Orchard, Mary Skelton, Leonie Street, Jenny Tan, Connie Vincent,

Lynn Whiteley

Fr Kevin Maloney is on holidays from the Monday 26th September to Friday 28th October.

During this time Bishop Peter Connors (first 3 weekends) and Fr. Kevin Arundel (last weekend) will be celebrating weekend Parish Masses.

Bishop Peter will also say weekday Mass at St. Aloysius on Thursdays at 9.30am and St. James' on Fridays at 9.30am.

There will be NO WEEKDAY MASSES ON TUESDAYS AND WEDNESDAYS.

If there is an emergency please contact the Cathedral Office Ph: 5331 2933

St. James' Parish Sebastopol

Opportunities for Prayer

Monday 10.30am Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament including Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament. Your presence is welcome.

Wednesday Rosary will be recited at 9.00am before 9.30am Mass.

Dates to Remember

Sunday 2nd October2.30pm Good Shepherd Servant Community Prayer Group

Monday 3rd October 1pm Parish Craft Group

Monday 10th October 7pm St. Vincent de Paul Society Meeting

Saturday 15th October 9am Men's Breakfast

Sunday 16th October2.30pm Good Shepherd Servant Community Prayer Group

Monday 17th October1pmParish Craft GroupThursday 20th OctoberMovie Luncheon

Saturday 22nd October 9am Regional Josephites Meeting

Filipino Community

Rosary

2nd Wednesday of month at 7pm

Good Shepherd Servant Community Prayer Group

1st & 3rd Sunday of the month at 2.30pm

Missing Tabernacle Key

Spare key for the tabernacle is still missing. If anyone knows the whereabouts of the spare key to the tabernacle would you please contact Pauline on 5336 1353. Thank you.



St James' Family Groups

Are you interested in meeting new people in the parish and developing supportive and Christian relationships? In Family groups, we meet once a month for a fun activity for either whole families or for the adults. We organise events that everyone enjoys and cost little or nothing. If you are interested, contact the parish or Anne & Philip Porter on 0408170885

Movie luncheon at the Regent

It's on Thursday, October 20th. The movie is 'Inferno' from the Dan Brown book and it's a mystery in true 'Dan Brown style' set in Florence. Tickets will be on sale after Mass. \$16 per person. See Anne Porter for more details.

Many Thanks

Frank Cranage would like to pass on a big thank you to all for your prayers and support on the loss of his Uncle, Gerard Cranage.

Shared Table

\$1 per week = \$52 a year. Contact Sr. Marie for more details.

Prayer after Communion

God, my creator, breathe on me, renew me, refresh me, extend my abilities, comfort me in adjusting to changes in health, mobility and activity. Body of Jesus Christ flow through every fibre of my being. Keep me well, and hope filled, always. Holy Spirit use me in my situation, for the good of others. Amen.

Ballarat NILS

Ballarat NILS is looking for volunteers to assist in the administration of the No Interest Loan Scheme, which provides loans for low income persons throughout the Ballarat Diocese. The position requires approximately 3-4 hours per week and is in the Ballarat area. Persons with a bookkeeping, banking or accounting background would be especially suited. If you are interested, more information about the position can be obtained by contacting Richard, ph. 0422 753 729 or Peter, ph. 0413 145 108.

Grief to Grace – Healing the Wounds of Abuse

A spiritual retreat for anyone who has suffered degradation or violation through physical, emotional, sexual or spiritual abuse. The retreat will be held March 26 – 31, 2017. To request an application contact Anne by emailing info@grieftograceaus.org.au or phone 0407704539. For more information visit www.grieftograce.org

St. Aloysius Parish Redan

Invitation to pray the Rosary - Tuesday and Thursday mornings at 9.00am before the 9.30am Mass

Adoration and Exposition – 1st & 3rd Friday of the month, 7.00 pm – 8.00 pm.

Parish Office Closure – The Parish office will be closed over the school holidays from Tuesday 20th September. The office will re-open on Tuesday 4th October. For notices on the newsletter please ring Jacinta at the Cathedral office on 5331 2933

Caring Circle

Meeting Wednesday 5th October in the Parish Centre at 1.00pm. New members welcome.

Roster 8th/9th October

Mass	Leader	Reader	Offertory	Sp Ministers	Welcomer	Projector	Counters	Cleaners
6pm	K Andrews	M Coughlan	N Conroy	J Burge A Braybrook	V Tempany	E Fernandez	T Kennedy M Coughlan	B & B McCarty
9am	J Burns	V Dulfer	A Hirth & Family	M O'Meara H Gibcus	J George	C Orchard	J Moylan	M Brown A Yal

Children's Liturgy: School Holidays

BUPA Age Care

Prayer services for BUPA Age Care on **Thursday 13th October at 10.30am**. Please note change of time. They will occur every second Thursday.

St Patrick's College 2018 Year 7 Information Evening - When: Wednesday October 26, 2016, Where: College Chapel 1431 Sturt Street, Ballarat, Time: Commences at 7.30pm. All families are invited to attend the 2018 Year 7 Information evening to hear from the Headmaster, Mr John Crowley and Director of Junior School, Mr John Richards on the fantastic educational experiences awaiting your son at St Patrick's College. The evening will be followed by a College Tour as well as Supper and Question time with Teaching staff. Please register for this event at the following link for your attendance: www.trybooking.com/MZJN

Beyond the Year of Mercy

A retreat afternoon, which is open to all adults, is to be held at St Patrick's Cathedral Hall, Ballarat on Sunday, October 30, 2016 from 1.30pm concluding with 5.00pm Mass. The afternoon will be led by Sr Veronica Lawson, a Sister of Mercy from Ballarat, biblical scholar and author of "Blessings of Mercy." Registrations through the Cathedral Parish Office ballarat@ballarat.catholic.org.au or ph. 5331 2933.

Right to Life – March for the Babies, Saturday 8th October, 1pm at Treasury Gardens Melbourne. (Meet at the corner of Spring Street and Wellington Parade)

The Cagliero Project, run by the Salesians of Don Bosco, gives Australians an opportunity to devote six to twelve months in volunteer service to youth in overseas Salesian communities. The Salesians are known for their work with vulnerable and disadvantaged youth. Therefore our volunteers are placed in projects such as schools, youth centres and orphanages. Our aim is to walk in solidarity with young people and for volunteer and host to have a mutual learning experience. We are also present in host communities to be role models, people that young people can aspire to be. The experience as a Cagliero volunteer is not about the volunteer but is focused on the people we go to serve. However, serving as a Cagliero volunteer will probably be the most rewarding thing you ever do! Applications for January 2017 departures are open until October 15th, 2016. Please visit www.cagliero.org.au for more information.

Peplow House 40 year Commemorative Recipe Book

Ladies Auxiliary Recipe Books are now available from the Bishop's Office. Donations to Peplow House can be left at the Bishop's Office. Thank you in advance for your generosity and support.

Public Square Rosary

Come and join us in honouring Mary by praying the Rosary and asking our Blessed Mother's intercession to pry for Australia and the world. Saturday October 15th at 11.00am at the rotunda in Sturt St between Dawson & Doveton Streets, Contact Roslyn 5332 2342